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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 19th December 2016 at 19:00 at the 

Memorial Hall, Links Avenue, Brundall

	Present :


Chairman: Cllr John Warne

Vice-Chairman: Cllr John Philp

Cllr G Nurden, Cllr J Mickelburgh, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr K Wilkins,  

Cllr G Buckley, Cllr I S Walters, Cllr P Taylor, Cllr JJ Warns,

Parish Clerk: S Smyth

7 members of the public

Cllr Andrew Proctor District and County Councillor for Brundall Ward



	

	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman, advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.

The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	2016-0233

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Price – Rotary function
	

	2016-0234

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)
Cllr Taylor NDPI Clerk Correspondence re new running group
Cllr Nurden NDPI (Planning items as he is on Broadland Planning Committee)
	

	2016-0235
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting(s)

It was resolved by a majority decision that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 28th November 2016, as amended, be approved.
	

	2016-0236

	Actions from the Minutes
2016-0220 Shared Amenity contracts with BDC. Clerk to get more information from BDC
2016-0221 Clerk not yet auctioned the purchase of the Notice Boards 
2016-0222 – 6yc Youth group initiative. To be discussed at the next LA Cluster Meeting.
2016-0223 – Application for 3 new bus shelters from the Parish partnerships funding has been submitted 

2016-0224 – New school pelican crossing. – Clerk has not had a reply from NCC Highways.

2016-0226 – cold calling scheme Dian Rd/East Ave. – Clerk has informed the residents of the support 
2016-0229 – Cleaning contract- interview has been arranged for December.
	

	2016-0237
	Public Participation (17 Members of the Public present)

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to adjourn the Meeting for Public Participation.

Andrew Proctor gave his County Councillor and District Councillor reports.
The Local Provisional Government settlement has left Councils to think how to deal with the reductions in funding. The Business Rates reductions have helped but are nowhere near fruition, plus Business rates appeals are on the increase. Funding for the Social Fund is to be increased up to 3%.The New Homes Bonus scheme will cease to exist but it would not be a solution to top slice from other budgets. The new Call for Sites by Broadland DC does not mean those sites put forward will be approved. Cllr Proctor supports sustainable development but does not support those that are not “Plan Led”. Highways of England has a holding objection to the Broom Boats planning application for 192 houses as it is not in accordance with the Local Plan. There are signs of local objections, including the parish council. The Chairman thanked him for his work this past year for the parish. The Meeting was reconvened.
	

	2016-0238
	Chairman’s report

I must inform Councillors of developments regarding the untoward occurrence on 26th July last involving a young person and the failure of the Zip Wire apparatus on the Memorial Hall recreation field.  The Council has now been informed that a Public Liability Claim has been lodged against us with our Insurers on behalf of the young person. However, it has been noted that the correct defendant in this matter is the manufacturers, Wicksteed, and our Clerk will be forwarding all relevant post incident documentation to our Insurers for redirection. It is not appropriate for me to make any further comment on the legal aspects of the Claim. However, I am sure I speak for us all in saying we wish the young person well and trust there is no lasting trauma.  

Many Councillors and other interested parties will be aware that a judicial review has recently taken place with regard to proposed development in the village of East Bergholt.  That Parish had gone to Law with an objection because their District Council had granted planning permission for housing on land designated as part of their neighbourhood plan within the parish boundary. The Judge has ruled in favour of the parish, but as of writing this report, the full judgement and facts and reasons was not yet available. This may make interesting future bed time reading.

We are now at the last Parish Council meeting of 2016 and what a year it has been with many projects under way, some with a satisfactory outcome, some ongoing and some developing.  At this point in our proceedings, it is only right that I express on behalf of Councillors our appreciation for the sterling work of our Clerk over the past twelve months. Her role covers many functions as an administrator, finance officer, advisor and as a first point of contact with Parishioners. This she discharges with skill and expertise and always a cheerful countenance.  I also pay tribute to all Parish Councillors for their hard work and commitment during the year to the well running and wellbeing of Brundall and its residents. There is much work undertaken by them which may not be seen by the general public but it is done willingly to make Brundall a better place to live.

 I now turn to less formal but important seasonal matters and on travelling around the village it is plainly obvious that the majority of families have Christmas preparations well in hand. Unlike some terrestrial delivery companies that appear to be experiencing some industrial relation problems with delivery staff,  I am reliably informed that the C.E.O. of a huge multinational manufacturing and distribution organisation situated in the northern hemisphere has assured all peoples that their deadlines are being met and that in the majority of cases, all requests granted. This C.E.O., a rather rotund hirsute gentleman with a predilection for dressing primarily in red has stated that he and his team of skilled elfin workers have honed their delivery procedure into a fine art over many years. He assures us all that all December 25th deliveries will be made within the time frame designated and mostly when little children are asleep. We are to be assured that this will be achieved without breeching the working time directive; or causing the RSPCA concern that reindeer providing the motive power for his distribution vehicle are being exploited. We are reliably informed by him that they work once yearly and feast on plenteous carrots that are left out for them by concerned children. Then there are those kind people who are concerned that his stamina may be found wanting, considering the worldwide distribution schedule he undertakes at such speed, in a very short time scale. We are to be assured, his heavy goods vehicle is led by a reindeer that has a very bright proboscis that illuminates the way and assuages Health and Safety Executive concerns.  As for the sherry and mince pies that are left out for him in many homes; he categorically states that he can consume vast quantities without piling on the pounds and will retain that sylph like profile we all know and love, much to the chagrin of the worlds slimming agencies.  Also, due to some magical reason that is now lost in the mists of time, no matter how many Sherries he has had, he never ever has a reading above 35mcg of alcohol/100ml of breath if stopped by the celestial Gendarmerie.

We are all aware that these festive celebrations have originated with one sole purpose. That is to commemorate the birth of a baby boy over 2000 years ago. In his short 33 years on this earth he changed the world and since his birth in a stable in Bethlehem, his teachings have guided Christian people in all the doing of their daily lives. With that though in mind, I wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year.

	

	2016-0239
	CDROB
Update on the recreation and housing plans on Land East of the Memorial Hall

Cllr Wilkins reported that there had been little progress to report. He explained that the Land east of the Memorial Hall and Berryfields are both allocated for recreational use and we are trying to secure these pieces of land through negotiation with the various landowners but this takes time in going through due process.

Land east of the Memorial Hall. 

Our plans are set to go forward with an informal layout on the land east of the Memorial Hall (LEMH) with provision for a village centre-type layout comprising a war memorial, muga, trim trails, skate park and play areas. We have informed Quantum Land that the plan presented to them prior to this current one will be used if the land at Berryfields is lost. The scheduled meeting with QL had to be postponed. There are current issues with the proposed emergency access via Links avenue which we feel would limit our use of the gifted land. The Clerk has, in the mean time, submitted a planning application for a change of use to recreation as the prior permission has now expired.
Berryfields recreation site

We are drawing up formal plans to be shortly available to view and are due to have these properly costed. Our long term aspiration is to attract funding. Again a letter has gone off to the landowners to ask to purchase the land. It is our intention to show these plans to residents via the Yare Valleys Voice magazine in late January. We feel it is important to show the village our Vision and aspirations for both parcels of land. Any feedback received will assist us in assessing support or otherwise for the plans.

It was resolved by a majority decision with 1 abstention to place the plans and accompanying narrative into the Yare Valleys Voice magazine.
	CDROB subgroup/

Parish Clerk

	2016-0240
	Planning
Quantum Land Nothing further to report from the item as above entitled CDROB
Applications
20162071 – Quantum Land Screening Opinion including means of access on land east of Brundall Memorial Hall
The Chief Planning Officer reported that the application was only for our information. It is a pre-planning requirement regarding the need for a possible environmental assessment.
20161483 – Broom Boats Land at Yarmouth Road/Postwick – Proposed Development of a retail supermarket of no more than 2500 sq. m, up to 192 dwellings, open space and vehicular access (Outline). No further comments were made by the Council. The Chief Planning Adviser reported that the Planning Officer at Broadland was still awaiting further documentation and so until this is addressed a date for submission to Broadland  Planning Committee cannot be set.
Smaller/Household applications:

BDC 20161959 Variation of Condition 2 of Planning Permission 20151138 Subdivision of Plot and Erection of 1 No.  Dwelling, Lindon House, 17 East Avenue, Supported majority decision 1 abstention

BA/2016/0410/HOUSEH Alterations, extensions and new pitched roof 17 Riverside Estate Supported unanimous decision

20161808 Installation of new plant units and replacement of wall with hit and miss fencing, 49-53 The Street, Co-Operative Group. No Objection majority decision 1 abstention.

	

	2016-0241
	Finance
Budget precept draft two
Due to emails received expressing concern about the proposed percentage rise from last year, the Chairman proposed that a sub group is formed to work with the RFO comprising the Chairman, vice-Chairman and 3 other Councillors. The group would come back with a third draft or more than one option ready for the Council to resolve to agree.
It was resolved unanimously for a mandated group to work on a 3rd draft and to return this (or more than one option if necessary) to the Council for approval.
It was resolved unanimously for the 3 other Councillors, apart from the Chairman and Vice-Chairman to be Cllrs Wilkins, Warns and Nurden.
Payment Schedule - December 2016 (please refer to the schedule of cheques for approval/signature)  Approved unanimously figure of £15846.55
Renewal of the NP Law subscription of £400.00
It was resolved unanimously to renew our subscription with NP Law. 

	Parish Clerk/
Cllrs Wilkins/

Warns/

Nurden

Parish Clerk

	2016-0242
	Clerk’s Correspondence 

Email from Paul Taylor re new running group for novices. Paul reported that the maximum group would be for 12 people. The gated area to the allotments would be avoided for safety reasons.
	

	2016-0243
	Items for the next Agenda 23 January 2017 (Main meeting date)

Broads Local Plan
Budget Precept third draft
Traffic concerns on the Street - update

	

	2016-0244
	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

23 January 2017 (Main meeting date)

7pm Lounge Brundall Memorial Hall
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 

	Brundall Parish Council

Payments for December 2016

Parish clerk costs

3,266.05

Grass cutting monthly contract

£414.02

Cemetery

£0.00

Countryside park

£1,360.00

Land

£128.00

S106 reserves

£7,855.00

Street Lighting

£616.48

Fees

£859.00

Training

Repairs and Renewals

£641.00

Telephone

£0.00

Office expense

£532.00

Donations

£0.00

Commercial card

 

Total expenditure

£15,846.55

RECEIPTS FOR December 2016

Cremer’s Meadow

£100.00

Cemetery

£820.00

Allotments

£50.00

Total Income Dec 16

£970.00
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